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CITY OF RIVIERA BEACH – MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: 

 

TERRENCE BAILEY, INTERIM PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR 

  

THROUGH: 

 

ALTHEA PEMSEL, PROCUREMENT DIRECTOR  AP 

FROM: GLENDORA WILLIAMS, BUYER  GVW 

  

DATE: 

 

SUBJECT: 

JANUARY 8, 2021 

 

RECOMMENDATION: BID #1016-21-1 EMERGENCY GENERATORS AT PUBLIC 

WORKS, BROOKS CENTER AND LINDSAY DAVIS CENTER  

  

Background: 

Solicitation Requested By:  Public Works Department 

Drafted By:   Public Works Department and Procurement 

 

Consistent with the City of Riviera Beach Code of Ordinance (MUNICODE Section 16.5), an Invitation to Bid 

was advertised in the Palm Beach Post on November 18, 2020, to solicit contractors for Emergency Generators at Public 

Works, Brooks Center and Lindsay Davis Center. 

 

To provide additional exposure and to ensure maximum competition for the project, it was also advertised on the 

City’s website / Demand Star on November 16, 2020.  The bids were received on January 7, 2021. Bids were 

received from Zabatt Power Systems, Inc. in the amount of $652,741.04 and All-Site Construction, Inc. in the amount 

$881,493.00. 

 

Bidders: 

 

Firm 

 

Location 
S/W/MBE 

Responses 

Type of Work and 

Percentage for 

S/L/W/MBE 

 

All-Site Construction, Inc.  

 

Riviera Beach, FL 

SBE –    100% 
DBE -  100%   

MBE - 100% 

 

100% 

 

 

Zabatt Power Systems, Inc.  
 

Jacksonville, FL 

SBE-   0% 

WBE-  0% 

MBE -  0%   

 

0% 

 

The Interim Public Works Director will be provided a copy of the proposal, which is included as an attachment to 

this recommendation letter. 

 
Accordingly, the Procurement Department recommends that Zabatt Power Systems, Inc. be awarded the contract for 

Emergency Generators at Public Works, Brooks Center and Lindsay Davis Center.  
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